Church of St. Patrick, Shieldsville

Most Holy Trinity Sunday

May 27, 2018

Volume 35

Mass Intentions

People of the Parish 8:30 a.m. Tuesday, May 29:

Saturday, June 2: 5:00 p.m. +Fritz Kaderlik, + Earl Dimmel

Sunday, June 3: 9:00 a.m. +Alois Trcka Family

The flag flying over our church is in memory of Larry Bates.

This Week in Our Parish

Memorial Weekend Bake Sale at both Masses This Weekend: Monday, May 28: St. Patrick Cemetery Service, 2:00 p.m. Tuesday, May 29: Fatima Prayer Group, 7:45 a.m. All Welcome!

Sunday, June 3: Social Hall booked

Liturgical Ministers

Saturday, June 2, 2018 5:00 p.m.

AS: Emma Jirik

EM: Mary Ann Smisek*,

Joyce Brazil, Darrell Stoltz

GR: Ken Brazil, Timmy Capranos,

Mary Ann Gaughan, Richard Misgen

L: Joyce Brazil

U: Ken Brazil, Timmy Capranos,

Leonard Petricka, Larry Smisek

9:00 a.m. Sunday, June 3, 2018

AS: Montana & Autumn Pumper

EM: George Sticha*

Jerry Brown, Brenda Jirik

GR: Bert & Clarence Harriman, Jason Sanborn, Elaine & Steve Trnka

L: Brenda Jirik

U: Jason Sanborn, Elaine & Steve Trnka

Remember in your prayers ...

Tony Ernste, Mary Petricka, Yvonne Trcka, Marion Trnka, Tom McDonough, Donna Bute, Peggy Angelow, Archbishop Harry Flynn, Betty Geis, Steven Odenthal, Fr. Dave Barrett, Clarence Harriman, Jackie Judd, Kay Landrum, Owen Gehling, Andi Olsonawski, John Madden, Landyn Wrolson, Anne Naas, Nick Grambart, all on prayer chain; and Servicemen: Jaime Allison, John McDonough, Nate Wallace, Luke Ward.

Church Photo Directory!

Picture Taking Dates July 12 - 17, 2018.

We will soon begin sign-up at Mass, online and by phone.



Parish Office Hours May 27 - June 2, 2018

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Financial Stewardship May 19 & 20, 2018

Weekend TOTAL	\$ 2 736 00
EFTs	343.00
Visitor	245.00
Open Plate	221.00
Adult Envelopes	\$ 1,927.00

Please consider Electronic Fund Transfer (EFT) for contributions. EFT is available for any OR all financial contributions to St. Patrick. Forms are easy to fill out and available in the office. Deductions are taken right from your checking, saving, or other accounts.

Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ June 3, 2018

First Reading: 24:3-8 Exodus

Psalm 116 "I will take the cup of salvation, and call on the name of the Lord."

Second Reading: Hebrews 9:11-15

Gospel: Mark 14:12-16, 22-26

Sealed in blood and ratified in ritual, a covenant is a tremendously serious promise. In Exodus, the covenant between the Lord and the Chosen People was sealed with the blood of sacrificial animals. In Hebrews, Christ is portrayed as the high priest, offering his own blood as a new covenant for our redemption. Jesus shares his own Body and Bloodthe blood of the new covenant which he continues to do today.

A Word from Father Victor ...

May 27, 2018

Dear Brothers and Sisters.

Our belief on the Trinity is one of the greatest proofs of God's love for us. We do not reveal ourselves to those we do not love. And we reveal ourselves in proportion to our love. God revealed his very nature, his most intimate life in his loving relationships. And he did this gradually and progressively according to our capacity and need. The essence of the Trinity is a personal relationship of love between the Father and the Son and the Holy Spirit. Love should also be characteristic of the Christian community. We are rooted and grounded in love. We all have a need to love and be loved. Love is creative, fulfilling and healing. It heals both the one who gives it and the one who receives it.

We all have learned our God in his loving relationship with the Israelites: a father who provides, protects and saves. Despite many infidelities he was a father to all the Israelites. In the gospel of John we read "For God so loved the world that he gave his only son". Whatever we see in the Son is the totality of the Father. The father and the Son are one. IN Jesus we see our God as healer, compassionate, merciful and redeeming. IN Jesus we see our father as "liberator" from the tyranny of sin and the giver of truth and justice. The unity in love of the Father and the Son became the Holy Spirit that empowers, strengthens and encouraged the disciples and God's church to proclaim the good news of our salvation.

It is the same Spirit of love that enables us to experience and enter into that relationship as adopted children of the Father. WE enter into this relationship through the sacraments. How we live our Christian lives allows us to experience God in his unity of three persons.

It sounds like a lot of work. Yes, it is. We have to enter into a personal relationship with him to be able to allow our hearts to have a grasp of a one God in three persons.

It is not enough therefore to go to church or do some apostolate or devotions. It involves our hearts and in our day to day living in relationship with God to encounter him as three persons.

Let that journey in relationship continue and unfold.

St. Canice, Kilkenny 52 Week Raffle...

One drawing per week - prize amounts vary from \$50 to \$500. Tickets cost \$26. If you want tickets, let Tracy know by June 1st and we will get them for you. Raffle sponsored by St. Canice, Kilkenny Men's Club and all proceeds help pay for sanitary sewer and confessional remodel projects.



With Honor & Gratitude We Remember

Local Memorial Day Activities

9:00 a.m. Memorial Service—North entrance Rice County Court house, Faribault

10:00 a.m. Memorial Parade— Faribault MN (follows Court House Service)

1:00 p.m. All Veterans Memorial Service— Hirdler Park, Shieldsville

FUN

AHEAD

2:00 p.m. Service at St. Patrick Cemetery, Shieldsville

YOUTH GROUP NEWS

For All Youth in grades $6 - \overline{12}$

Youth Group will not meet during the summer. Look for us to start up in Sept.

It's been an absolute pleasure working and developing St. Patrick's first Youth Group! Your children are the future of this church and I hope they will continue to grow in their faith and want to stay involved! My goal is that your children understand how much Jesus loves them, and then for them to want to help serve in our church and community. With your awesome parenting and our amazing church, Together WE can make a difference!! Youth Group will resume when religious education starts up again!!

Amy Schendel, St. Patrick Youth Minister

Thinking Fall Festival...

We are now having summer weather, but we need to begin thinking about fall, specifically, our Fall Festival on October 7th. We need to get our raffle prizes lined up so we can have our tickets printed. It is our hope to have our tickets ready by the July 4th holiday. Donation slips for raffle prizes will be available next weekend. Please help us out by donating yourself or contacting businesses you frequent to see if they might be interested. We will accept any and all donations, however, only those valued at \$25 or more will be listed on the actual ticket. Other donations will be given out or used the day of the festival for game prizes. Thank you. Rolf & Denise Haaland and Fall Festival Committee

Check Out Our FaceBook

https://www.facebook.com/spshieldsville.org Like' us to see what is happening each week at St. Patrick and with our Youth Group! Also our website at www.spshieldsville.org

Knights of Columbus 889 Korner



(17 Third Street NE – Ph.507.334.4918) The K of C is not just a fraternity in name, but a brotherhood of Catholic men with a goal to improve the world

around them, one community at a time. They stand together in faith, while lending their support and strength to parish, home and fellow Knight. Ask a Knight, email fariboknights@gmail.com or visit our website: http://kc889.mnknights.org.

- * The KC Hall is available for your events. Contact us at fariboknights@gmail.com.
- * June council meeting -Tuesday, June 5 at 7pm
- * **Men of Mercy** meeting moved to **June 4th** at 6:30 PM at the KC Hall.

Area Catholic Schools



Bethlehem Academy

105 Third Ave. SW, Faribault 507.334.3948 www.bacards.org

Now enrolling for 2018-2019! Looking for a high school you can put your FAITH in? Faribault Bethlehem Academy offers strong academics, small classes with caring & committed teachers, leadership opportunities in a variety of sports & activities, and at the heart of it all: FAITH. Enrolling NOW for 2018-2019. Contact Kris Sauer at 507-334-3948 or ksauer@bacards.org for information on how to give your child the gift of a Catholic high school education.

Divine Mercy Catholic School



5 SW 3rd Avenue, Faribault www.dmcs.cc 507-334-7706



Most Holy Redeemer Catholic School

(Pre-K - 8th Grade) 205 Vine Ave West, Montgomery (507)364-7383 (mosthrs.org)

Enlightening young minds through multiage education. Leading young hearts to Christ."

"If we live in the Spirit, let us also follow the Spirit." Some of us have already enjoyed fresh asparagus, and in a few weeks the "You Pick" signs will appear, signaling the arrival of strawberry season for those of us that don't grow them ourselves. Fruit is refreshing and good for us, especially the "fruit of the Spirit" highlighted in the recent Pentecost readings. At the end of the school year, it is timely to be reminded to "live in the Spirit" and "follow the Spirit," and, as a result, share the fruits of the Spirit with others: Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Generosity, Faithfulness, Gentleness, and Self-Control.

A blessing of Catholic education is that we at HRS can identify these character traits as Godly virtues and encourage them in our students as a part of daily living. During the summer months, families can perhaps consider the list of spiritual fruits as a kind of summer curriculum -- Godly virtues that children can "study" no matter what they are doing: whether they are mowing the lawn, taking swimming lessons, or playing t-ball. That said, I hope all of our students and families have a pleasant summer together.

HRS Graduating Class of 2018 The Class of 2018 has been a joy with whom to work. Throughout the years this group has demonstrated to the entire HRS community their pride in the school and willingness to assist whenever called upon. These students have worked hard to achieve academically while remaining committed to their Catholic faith. The following students have earned their HRS diplomas: Grace Barnett, Nathaniel Leonard, Jackie Mladek and Michelle Ramirez.

HRS Spring Award Winners At the recent Spring Variety Show, there were several awards that were presented; the first "HRS Service Award" went to staff member Mrs. Michelle Rynda for her 10 years of dedicated service at HRS. "Miss Shirley", Shirley Pumper, won the "HRS Volunteer of the Year Award" for her "commitment, kindness and generosity through her volunteering efforts", and finally, Eileen Segna received the "HRS Unsung Hero Award." This award recognizes an individual for their significant impact on the Most Holy Redeemer School family. Congratulations and God bless to all the recipients.

Special Thank You A special thank you to Tamara Kadrlik in designing and printing the new Most Holy Redeemer School and "Adopt-a-Student" brochures. Thank you for sharing your talent and generosity. God bless you.

Summer Tutoring Ms. Franek and Mrs. D. Trcka again offer summer tutoring. If you are interested in getting extra academic help this summer, please contact them directly or the school office.

Cook's Assistant HRS is looking for a kitchen assistant for the 2018-19 school year. This part time position is a very rewarding experience. If interested, please call the school office.

Admission and Marketing HRS is looking for some help with the school's Admission & Marketing plan. If you have an interest in this area or just want to help out the school, please contact Mr. Vondracek and we can have a discussion.

Tri-City United Community Ed. summer Basketball Camp Deadlines!

Girls finishing gr. 3-8 in 2019 - May 31 deadline Boys finishing gr. k - 8 in 2018 - May 23 deadline As always, please feel free to email or call me with any thoughts or concerns. Thank you -

Mr. Vondracek, Principal gvondracek@mosthrs.org